
THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 373

Approved June 26, 1986

WHEREAS, The late William A. Taylor had been active in the Mt. Hope

Community and a fine role model to the youth of the area, and

WHEREAS, William A. Taylor has been dedicated to the youth of our

City and an inspiration to them, and

WHEREAS, The Board of Park Commissioners has received many requests

from the Members of the Mount Hope Community requesting that the Board of

Park Commissioners honor Mr. Taylor, and

WHEREAS, The Board of Park Commissioners wishes to honor Mr. Taylor

by requesting that the Cypress Street Playground be named in his honor, and

WHEREAS, The Board of Park Commissioners at its June 3rd meeting voted

to request the City Council to rename the Cypress Street Playground in honor

of William A. Taylor and to transmit this request to the City Clerk,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the Cypress Street Playground

is hereby named the "William A. Taylor Playground", in recognition of

his numerous years of service to the youth and to the Community.

IN CITY COUNCIL.

JUN 1 9 1986
READ AND PASSED
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NANCY L. DERRIG
SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS

Department of Public Parks
"Building Pride In Providence"

Mrs. Rose Mendonca, City Clerk
City Clerk's Office
City Hall
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Mrs. Mendonca,

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
MAYOR

June 3, 1986

The Board of Park Commissioners, at their meeting of June 3, 1986; voted
to request the City Council to name the Cypress Street Playground, the William
Taylor Playground.

Mr. Taylor, who recently died, was very active in. the Mt, Hope Community and
was very much admired by the youth in the area, The Board of park Commissioners
and its Chairman, Mayor paolino feel that naming this playground in. Mr, Taylorts
honor will be a fitting memorial.

Since, with the City Council's approval, the neighborhood, is planning on
a dedication of the park at their PROV'IDENCEl350 Neighborhood Jubilee Festival
on August 3, 1986, we would appreciate an early response,

Can you please place this on. the agenda of the City' Council at its next
meeting?

Sincerely?

VY

Nancy T, Rettig
Superintendent of Parks

cc; Mayor Joseph R, Paolino, City of Providence
Mr. Vincent Brown, Mt, Nope Neighborhood Association
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